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SCHOOL HEALTH ADVISORY COUNCIL 

(SHAC) 

CLARENDON CONSOLIDATED INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT 
 

Minutes of the Meeting 

December 4, 2024, 3:40 p.m. 

 School Library  
   

The School Health Advisory Council of Clarendon Consolidated Independent 

School District met at 3:40 p.m., Wednesday, December 4, 2024, at the school 

library.  Tanya Burton presided.  The Committee members listed below 

participated: 

 

Ms. Kasey Bell   Ms. Tammie Johnston    

Ms. Christi Benson   Ms. Catrina Leeper 

Ms. Cynthia Bessent   Ms. Buffie Smith 

Ms. Tanya Burton   Ms. Leslie White 

Ms. Jill Frausto 

 

Student members attending included: 

  

Darren Sternadel 
 

 

1. CALL TO ORDER & AGENDA  

 

President Tanya Burton called the meeting to order.  All were welcomed to the 

meeting. Appreciate for participation was offered during this busy month.   

 

2.  OLD BUSINESS 

 

2.1 SMILES IN SCHOOLS DENTAL PROGRAM 

 President Tanya Burton reported that this program has been finalized.  

They will come to the campus on Monday, March 17, 2025.  Parent 

permission forms will be sent out after the first of year.   
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2.2      EPI AND NARCAN TRAINING 

President Tanya Burton also reported that we have the signed orders for 

the Epi but she is still waiting for the order to come in.  Expected soon.   

 

2.3      SNACK PAK 4 KIDS 

Ms. Benson reported that $2,390 was raised through The Panhandle 

Gives Snack Pak 4 Kids program.  This will assist in keeping the account 

funded.  This program helps students with food insecurity on the 

weekends by sending food home at the end of the school week.     

   

 

3. NEW BUSINESS 

 

3.1 STANDING PHYSICIAN ORDERS 

 Dr. Stephen Howard at Northwest Texas Hospital, Emergency 

 Department will be provide our standing orders.  This is a set of  

 instructions or procedures that can be used in a school setting to provide 

  basic first aid or emergency care. Also includes orders for over the 

 counter medications that can be administered by school staff in certain 

 situations.    

  

SUMMER NUTRITION PROGRAM 

 President Tanya Burton called upon Ms. Catrina Leeper to report on the 

Summer Nutrition Program.  Ms. Leeper reported the District would like 

to submit a request for waiver for participation. The Texas Department 

of Agriculture mandates public school authorities in the National School 

Lunch Program to operate a Summer Nutrition Program to provide meals 

to students in need during the summer months.   

 

 Ms. Leeper explained that the students that would utilize this program 

live outside the 2 mile radius of the school and they do not have access 

to public transportation.  The burden of traveling to the school for lunch 

is too great for the students. They would have to cross railroad tracks and 

Highway 287 in many cases.  Because of these limitations, our district 

qualifies for the wiaver.  

 

 These students will be given a number to call for information on local 

free lunches. 

 

 The waiver was approved. 
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4. ADJOURN – President Tanya Burton 

 

The meeting was adjourned by President Tanya Burton at 3:55 p.m. 
 


